
East Mid-Michigan MEA-Retired Chapter Regional 12B 
 
 
Our chapter had planned five meetings until May 2020.  Well, the COVID-19 
changed everything. 
 
January 28, 2020, we had a speaker from Midland City talk about the changes 
to Downtown Midland and Road Diet. 
 
February 25, 2020, we had Genevieve Johnson from BCBS as our speaker. 
 
March 17, 2020 - cancelled 
 
April 28, 2020 - meeting cancelled, but a newsletter went out 
 
May 26, 2020 - we had our first zoom meeting to elect Secretary and Vice 
President for two years. 
 
September 22, 2020 - we had a zoom meeting with the candidates from our 
area answering questions. 
 
October 27, 2020 - we planned a picnic at Plymouth Park with Kay Thelma-
Walker as a speaker and the State Board recognized Tim McMann for his 20 
years of service on the board.  (Sorry, but it was cold, so did not stay to eat 
lunch.  Took cupcake and rush off) 
 
We had many members do community service.  They called for candidates, 
wrote letters and postcards, and worked the elections.  Due to the flood in 
Midland, many of our members were affected and others helped to clean 
things up.  We donated money to the flood relief and the golfing outing for 
scholarship.  We had one member do the scholarship reading.  All year, we 
reminded our members to tell family, friends, and neighbors to VOTE. 
 


